A.T.S. Research Library Report

Fall 2016

The normal quantity of Regional, Section, local Bulletins and Newsletters
have been received, recorded and filed.

The library was able to provide the following assistance:

John Jones: Complete catalog file from Fairmont Gardens (Elizabeth Nesmith)
for digitizing.

Research on historic personage for a lady from Missouri. Was able to locate
data from 1942 to 2001. The lady asked to purchase back issues of the Bulletin
at a quoted price of $40.00. I was able to convince her that $1.70 (17 pages at
10¢) plus postage was more prudent. Her reply with her check for payment was:
“Thank you so much for these copies. That’s a lot of pleasure for $3.48."

As indicated in my Spring 2016 report on my query to the RVPs as to the
status of activity of local clubs within their Region there were six (6) RVPs who
had not replied. As of this report those six RVPs still have not yet replied.

Work continues in conjunction with Janet Smith on slide preservation. In

addition to Janet’s work I have been transferring all slides after digitizing
into archival slide holders.

Respectfully submitted, .

Dave Silverberg
A.I.S. Librarian



